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March 11, 2010 
 
Sent to Dwayne Swindall via e-mail: 
aswindall@gwrr.com 
 
Mr. Gerry T. Gates, President 
Bay Line Railroad, L.L.C., L.C. 
4337 Pablo Oaks Court, Suite 102 
Jacksonville, Florida 32224 
 
Dear Mr. Gates: 
 
We appreciate your cooperation in resolving the hazardous waste violations identified 
during an April 23, 2009 inspection at the Bay Line Railroad, L.L.C., L.C., facility located 
in Panama City, Florida 
 
We thank you for the timely compliance with the terms of the Consent Order, OGC File 
No. 09-3145-03-HW.  The Department has received your Pollution Prevention Project 
final report verifying your completion of the project.  Enclosed is a copy of the Closing 
Order for closing our case concerning your facility. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Thomas Dillard at (850)872-4375, extension 
110 or by e-mail at Thomas.Dillard@dep.state.fl.us. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
for 
Michael S. Kennedy, P.G. 
Waste Program Administrator 
 
MSK/jbb 
 
Enclosure:  Closing Order 
 
c:  Aliki Moncrief, FDEP Office of General Counsel, Aliki.Moncrief@dep.state.fl.us 
     Thomas Dillard, Panama City Branch Office, Thomas.Dillard@dep.state.fl.us 
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BEFORE THE STATE OF FLORIDA 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

 
 
STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT IN THE OFFICE OF THE 
OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION NORTHWEST DISTRICT 
  
 Complainant, 
    OGC FILE NO.  09-3145-03-HW 
vs.     
 
Bay Line Railroad, L.L.C., L.C. 
 
 Respondent. 
_______________________________________/ 

 

CLOSING ORDER 
 
 
The Department hereby closes this case without prejudice. 
 
DONE AND ORDERED this 11  day of March, 2010, in Pensacola, Florida. 
 
    STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT  

 
    OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 
 

For 
    Michael S. Kennedy, P.G. 
    Waste Program Administrator 

 
 
 
FILED, on this date, pursuant to §120.52, F. S., with the designated 
Department Clerk, receipt of which is hereby acknowledged. 
 
 

    March 11, 2010   
Clerk       Date 
 
c:  Aliki Moncrief, FDEP Office of General Counsel, Aliki.Moncrief@dep.state.fl.us 


